
Peace Lutheran Church 
2540 Applegate Street 
Philomath, OR 97370 

(541)  929- 5504 
Pastor Lucke’s e-mail: pastorlucke@gmail.com 

Peace Lutheran Office e-mail: peaceinphilomath@gmail.com 
Peace Lutheran website:  http://peaceinphilomath.com 

December 29, 2019 
We welcome you in the name of the Lord Jesus. 

We are honored with your presence.  If you do not have a church home, you are 
invited to join us regularly. Please introduce yourself to Pastor Jeremy Lucke as 
you leave today and sign the guest book in the entryway. You may also wish to 
complete one of the pew cards and drop it in the offering plate. Beverages, 
snacks and fellowship time follow the service in the Fellowship Hall.  Everyone 
is welcome. 

  The ringing of the bell and the lighting of the Christ candle mark                              
the beginning of our service and a time for quiet meditation, prayer 
and inward reflection as we begin our worship. 

Holy Communion is celebrated every first, third and fifth Sundays 
of the month and will follow the order of service in the bulletin. 

Guests, if you are a baptized Christian and share our faith in Jesus 
as Savior and have been instructed in the meaning and use of the 
Lord’s Supper, you are invited to come to the altar. If you prefer 
grape juice to wine, take a cup from the center of the communion 
tray. We also have gluten-free wafers available. If you desire a 

gluten-free wafer, ask the server. May the body and blood of Jesus, present in 
the bread and wine, be a blessing to you. There are times during the service 
when you will be asked to stand if you are able. Please feel free to remain seated 
if standing is difficult. 

Children are welcome at our worship services.  However, if 
you prefer, Peace Lutheran has a nursery equipped for children 
three years old and younger. The room is unstaffed and can be 
accessed via the hallway from the narthex.  There is a speaker 
that will allow you to listen to the service. You are also 
welcomed to use the Fellowship Hall and hallway to walk a 
noisy child; it also has speakers. Please speak to an usher if 
you need assistance. 

 

 



Serving You 

Pastor  Pastor Jeremy Lucke 

Vicar Vicar Christian Dollar 

Musicians Suzanne Muhly, Bryson Skaar 

Music Director Colleen Schulze 

Choir Director Dan Johnson 

Supt. Of Sunday School Brandy Stokes & Karyn Stanley 

Admin Assistant Callie Santora 

Parish Nurse Kathy Durling & Gayle Taylor 

Webmaster Jim Holroyd 

 

December 29, 2019 
Greeter  Kay Glathar 
Reader Janette Payne 

Children’s Message Pastor Lucke  

Ushers Ken & Betty Iverson 

Flowers 

Communion Witherly Hellesto 

Fellowship Rick & Kathy Durling 

Audio-Visual  Johnathon Holroyd, Joyce Long, George Abele, Aaron  

Bentsen 

January 5, 2020 
Greeter  Brian Santora 
Reader Maggie Baker 

Children’s Message Pastor Lucke  

Ushers George & Janice Abele 

Flowers 

Communion Kathy Barrett & Jeanette O’Connor 

Fellowship Bob & Kay Glathar 

Audio-Visual  Johnathon Holroyd, Joyce Long, George Abele, Aaron  

Bentsen 

 



CALENDAR FOR the week of December 29, 2019 

Sun. 12/29  8:30 am   Choir Practice 

    9:45 am   Sunday School 

    11:00 am   Worship 

Mon. 12/30  8:15 am   TOPS Meeting 

Tues. 12/31  7:00 pm   New Year Eve Service 

Wed. 1/1/2020    Office Closed 

Thu. 1/2/2020  7:00 am   Men @ Imagine 

    1:00 pm   Ladies Guild 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Office Hours 

Monday, December 30 

Pastor & Vicar 9:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Tuesday, December 31  

Pastor & Vicar 9:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Wednesday, January 1  

Office Closed 

Thursday, January 2  

Pastor & Vicar 9:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Admin Assistant: 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

Friday, January 3 

Pastor & Vicar 9:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Admin Assistant: 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

 



 

 

    

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

STAFF MEETING will take place the second Wednesday of January. 

 

LANDSCAPING of the parking lot is going to start January 18.  There is a 

need for 5-6 strong people to assist with the planting of new trees.  Please 

keep your eye out for dates and times of the work party.    

  

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! The Annual Congregational Church 

Meeting will be held during Fellowship on January 19, 2020.  This meeting 

will give you the opportunity to hear the latest and greatest.  Please plan on 

attending!   

 

JANUARY 26 – Thrivent will be providing all of the food for fellowship.  NO OTHER 

FOOD NEEDED.  

 


